
 
 

MEMO 

2816 Park Avenue ⬥ Merced, California 95348  ⬥  Tel (209) 723-2066  ⬥  Fax (559) 733-7821 
www.qkinc.com 

 
Date: August 6, 2024 Project No.: 240023 / 

To: Le Grand CSD Board of Directors 

From: Garth A. Pecchenino, PE 

Subject: August Board Meeting 

cc: 
 

 

Engineer’s Report: 

9a. SWRCB Notification – QK prepared a Corrective Action Plan (CAP) and sent it to the 

Drinking Division last month ahead of the deadline, the next step will be to start on the plan.  QK 

has also submitted an application for funding to complete this CAP and it is in process currently. 

 

Next response to the State is December 31, 2023 and every three months after that date to 

provide a quarterly update on the actions taken and progress made following the CAP. No 

change, looking for response on funding, Quarterly Report filed with Fresno Office this last 

month. 

 

13a. Well #7 – Continue to provide information to State board staff on project, Application 

deemed complete and waiting to be placed on funding list.  Application has been reviewed and 

accepted, waiting for funding, but funding is on hold due to State Budget. No Change 

 

13b. Emergency Funding from the State – Funds are locked up due to State Budget 

 

13c. – Icarp Funding for new well – accept language of agreement for funding. 

 

iCarp – Funding $1.1 million – Waiting on final approval and receipt of funds   

 

Brad S. – Role in grant (General Manager of District LGAID), Flood recharge facility 

Anne G. – Education portion 

Le Grand – new well 

 

13d. – Maintenance/Project List – Attached is a list of maintenance and Projects for Water and 

Wastewater, I will review with James this month and provide a preliminary cost for each item.  I 

have requested that the Electrical Engineer that provided the design for the temporary generator 

connection at Well #4, provide an estimate for design and construction cost to place a generator 

at Well #4. 

 

Apartments – Still waiting on additional information for the site utilities. 

 

Upcoming Water Board Reporting –  

 
GAP  


